CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
MAY 21, 2024
6:23 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Greg South and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. David lvey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $428,922.49 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the
bills were approved for payment.

The next several items involved abatement resolutions. Richard Williams made the motion to approve
Resolution 2024-06. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried. Richard Williams made
the motion to approve Resolution 2024-07. David lvey seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The Mayor read the Proclamation for the Nursing Home.

The next item on the agenda was the voting delegate for the AMEA. Terry Kiser made the motion to
reappoint Greg South as the voting delegate. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the motion
carried.

The Mayor was given a letter of resignation from Brent Morrison, who serves on the Commercial
Development Board. He asked the Council to consider a replacement in the near future.

Tim Frost asked the Council to replace a full time employee that will be leaving next week. Jubal Feazell
made the motion for Tim to replace that employee. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the
motion carried.

After the Police and Fire Reports there were no visitor comments.
In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams asked about the progress on the roofs for the electrical and street department. He
congratulated Michael Devoe on his award. In closing, he also thanked Tessa for the work she does at
the Library.

Jubal Feazell thanked the street department for cleaning up the circle drive by Ms. Kirkpatrick. He asked
for an update on the putting green and admin office. He would like to see Jeff at next Council meeting
to talk about the repairs at the Civic Center. In closing, he asked who represented Wolfe Avenue.

Caleb Pope was absent.



Greg South wanted to ask for an inventory for recently purchased mowers. He would like to look at
selling mowers every two years. In closing, he wanted to let everyone know how much he appreciated
them.

David lvey also thanked Tessa for her work at the library. He wanted to thank the chief for all his hard
work and dedication. He reported there were only six applicants for the Weatherization program.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo what all the Council had said. He also asked about road paving and the
policy on mowers.

Clerk Hinton asked the Council to attend a meeting at the Depot Museum next Council meeting. He
updated Council on trail and road paving. He asked the Council to approve the estimate for fixing the
bucket truck from Altec. Richard Williams made the motion to approve the repair estimate for the
bucket truck. Greg South seconded the motion and the motion carried. He asked Council about getting
bids on purchasing a 2500, 1500, and a Colorado truck. He reminded Council about the Memorial Day
program at Veterans Park on Saturday night at 6:30 pm. In closing, he gave an update on Fagan’s Park.

In the Mayor’s comments he told the Council about the Strawberry Festival. He wanted to congratulate
all the graduating seniors for their hard work. He wanted to thank Cale and Nathan for the jobs they do.
He thanked Michael Devoe on his award. In closing, he thanked Tessa for all her hard work at the
Library.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:33 pm.



